

**The Minutes of the committee meeting of the Loughborough Student's Archery club, held on 24/11/05**

The meeting opened at 18.13

1. Apologies for Absence: None  
Present: James, Owain, Mitch, Alex, Adam, Ross, Sonia, Phil Li, Sarah, Pirate Steve, A glass collector who had nothing better to do, Chris N, Emma,  
Absent: None
2. The minutes of the last meeting were passed.
3. Main Business
  - a. Welcome to all new committee members!
  - b. Membership – From 10/11/05 3g: E-mails have been sent to those who have not turned up to any shoots. There have been no replies. Action will be taken to remove these people from the club. James to see mark (AU) to this effect.
  - c. Coaching: Novice opinions have been sought, and it was suggested that a training rota or training boss should be introduced. This was felt to be impractical if many people wanted coaching. It was decided that the coaches should take a more intrusive role for novices obviously in dire need of training, and that in any case novices should be given priority at training sessions at least up to Christmas.
  - d. Equipment – From 10/11/05 3b: Apparently we are waiting for the cheque to clear, so new equipment should be arriving in a few days time.
  - e. Equipment: New bosses are needed as a matter of urgency. Ian C to order 3 new straw bosses. James to assist where necessary, and to juggle finances.
  - f. Club clothing – from 10/11/05 3d: It was decided that hoodies would be introduced to club clothing as a new option.

A vote was taken on the variety of clothing available this year, as to whether to have separate tops for shooting and socialising:

Votes for two t-shirts	4
Votes for just one t-shirt	7
DGAF	1

A vote was then taken on the colour of the t-shirt:

Orange	1
Blue	4
Burgundy	0
Black	7
DGAF	0

A vote was then taken on the colour of the fleeces/hoodies:

Orange	0
Pink	1
Blue	5
Magnolia	1
Red	1
Grey marbled	2
DGAF	2

A vote was then taken on having nicknames, XXX or plain t-shirt backs.

Votes for Plain6	
Votes for XXX	2
Votes for nicknames	3
DGAF	0

Outcome: The club t-shirt will be black with a name on one side, and the club logo on the other side. The club fleeces/hoodies will be blue with decoration likewise to the t-shirts, and the older LSAC logo on the back. James and Ross to talk to tempest for designs.

- g. Brunel – from 10/11/05 3e: Andy Noyce’s car is in the garage, and should be OK to transport people to Brunel. Chris N will transport people if the car is not functional.
- h. Driving – From 10/11/05 3f: James has passed the minibus test and as a result, is very smug. People approaching 21 are encouraged to learn how to drive, and to take the minibus test, as there may be a shortage of drivers next year.
- i. Birmingham BUTTS – From 10/11/05 3i: Team list is being circulated. Meet 12.15 at car park 3 on Sunday.
- j. Loughborough BUTTS – from 27/10/05 3i: “Extended training session” booked for BUTTS
- k. Christmas social – From 10/11/05 3j: A record number of people (31) will be attending! Hurrah!

l. Chairs Challenge Shield – From 27/10/05 3k: Confirmed as 10/2/05 – Adam to check details on website.

m. AGM: Proper reports to be done by committee this time. As the meeting will be extended, it was suggested that a meeting room be booked for the purpose. A vote was taken:

For	1
Against	8
DGAF	3

Outcome: The meeting will be held at a shoot instead.

n. Isle of Man competition From 13/10/05 4a: James to e-mail organisers to obtain entry forms.

#### 4. Any Other Business

a. Socials: Emma to organise socials for January – Suggested dates 13/1 and 4/2 for possible Chinese and skittles nights.

b. De Montford University: A new university archery club has been formed in our region. It was suggested that we invite them up for a shoot in order to socialise. General agreement to a weekend date. Ross to organise.

c. Bosses: Ross and James to take advantage of minibus on Sunday to move some bosses from hockey pavilion to victory.

d. Cupboard Keys – Committee to make sure everyone listed as taking a shoot has a key.

#### 5. Session rota

a. Sat	Ian C
b. Sun	Ross
c. Mon	Ross
d. Wed	James
e. Thu	<b>CANCELLED</b>
f. Sat	Owain
g. Sun	Owain
h. Mon	Mitch
i. Wed	James
j. Thu	Ian C
k. Sat	James
l. Sun	Owain

6. Confirmation of next meeting

a. Proposed for 8/12/05

7. Meeting Closed: 19:20